
 

 

 

April 30, 2025  

 

Mr. Juan Cabral, Superintendent 

Redlands Unified School District  

20 West Lugonia Avenue 

Redlands, CA 92374 

 

Dear Mr. Cabral:  

 

Thank you for your continued partnership during the Williams monitoring process. As part of my 

responsibilities under California Education Code section 1240, I am required to visit Williams-

monitored schools in our county each year and share my findings with you on a quarterly basis 

(October, January, April, and July). This report is your district’s third quarterly report for the 

2024-25 school year. 

 

Additionally, Education Code section 1240(c)(2)(C) requires that the results of these visits be 

shared with your governing school board at a regularly scheduled meeting held in accordance 

with public notification requirements. Please add this report to the agenda for your upcoming 

Board meeting. 

 

In summary, there are no findings to report in the following areas: 

 

1. Instructional Materials 

The instructional materials sufficiency reviews were conducted during the first 

quarter of the 2024-25 fiscal year as part of the Williams site visitation process and 

the findings were reported in the first quarterly reports generated in October 2024. 

 

2. School Accountability Report Cards (SARC) 

The SARC reviews were conducted during the second quarter of the 2024-25 fiscal 

year and the findings were reported in the second quarterly report generated in 

January 2025. 

 

3. School Facilities  

The facilities inspections were conducted during the first quarter of the 2024-25 fiscal 

year as part of the Williams site visitation process and the findings were reported in 

the first quarterly reports generated in October 2024. 

 

4. Teacher Assignments 

The 2023-24 annual assignment monitoring review findings were reported in the 

second quarterly report generated in January 2025. The annual assignment monitoring 

review for the 2024-25 fiscal year will begin once the necessary data is available from 

the Commission on Teacher Credentialing (CTC) and the California Department of 
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Education (CDE), and a preliminary review of the data has been conducted by our 

reviewers. Findings will be available in the corresponding quarterly report. 

 

On behalf of the SBCSS Williams team, it is a pleasure to work in collaboration with you and 

your staff at Redlands Unified School District.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Ted Alejandre  

County Superintendent 

 

 

cc: Ms. Michele Rendler, Board President 

Mr. Jason Hill, Williams Liaison  

Mr. Jamie Cortz, SARC Contact 

Ms. Jenny Owen, SBCSS Director, Communications and Intergovernmental Relations 

Mr. James Fields, SBCSS Senior Manager, Intergovernmental Relations and 

Communications 

Ms. Caren Keele, SBCSS Project Analyst, Communications and Intergovernmental 

Relations 

Ms. Amanda Shoffner, SBCSS Credentials Manager




